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Southeastern's newest trustee, The Reverend Jerry 
Holcomb, Virginia Beach, Virginia, was on campus 
September 5_-7, for a period of trustee orientation. 
Chairman Lee Beaver attended the sessions. 

* * * * * * * * 
Raymond Bryan Brown Scholarships were distributed 
to 14 students on September 8. These $1000 scholar-
ships went to outstanding students from 11 colleges 
and universities. They are awarded on the basis of: 
Commitment to Christian Ministry, Evidence of Chris-
tian Character, Promise in the Se~vice of Christ, 
and Academic Excellence. 

* * * * * * * * * 
The second annual "PRAISE CELEBRATION" was held on 
the steps of Binkley Chapel September 8. A variety 
of student musical and instrumental groups performed. 
Dr. Delos Miles shared his Christian testiraony. 
President Lolley served as Master of Ceremonies. 
Mike Gibson, for the second year, was the student 
organizer of the event. 

* * * * 
The Seminary's audit for fiscal 1982-83 (ending July 
31, 1983) has been completed. We experienced 
another strong "in the black" year. 

* * * * * * * 
The SBC Executive Committee met in Nashville Septem-
ber 19-21. Several items referred from the Pittsburgh 
Convention were discussed. A total SBC Cooperative 
Program 1984-85 budget of $130,000,000 was projected. 

* * * * * 
An Evangelism/Church Growth Conference was held on 
campus September 19-23. The Conference was jointly 
sponsored by the SBC Foreign Mission Board. Several 
Southeasterners participated in the program. Dr. 
Alan Neely was coordinator for the event. 

* * * * * * * 
The Raleigh Symphony launched their Fall program 
with a concert in Binkley Chapel, September 22. 
Attendance was excellent. 

* * * * * * * 
The Faculty Club had its first Fall meeting at the 
President's Home on Tuesday evening, September 27. 
Professor Alan Neely and Professor Glenn Miller 
reported on their recently concluded sabbatical 
leaves. 
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